
 

 

  
Newsletter Friday 21st June 2019 

 
Menu	Week:	Week beginning 24th June 2019 will be Week 3 – A copy of the 
menu is on our website. 
 
Attendance:	Whole	School	Target	2018/19	is	95%	
 
Class	12K	News	
12K have raised the most amount of money for Crackerjacks children’s charity and have won 
£50 for the school!  Well Done team!   

Don’t forget - we are still collecting soft drink cans and bottle 
tops as part of their recycling scheme for Go Green and The 
Emily Jordan Foundation. Just to let you know that students and 
staff can collect all plastic lids (e.g. gravy tops, shampoo lids etc 
and not just bottle tops) until Friday 12th July. 

 
Dodgeball	Tournament	

A number of Primary and Secondary pupils took part 
in a dodgeball tournament at Stourport Netball 
Dome facing lots of different schools within the area. 
They all worked really hard and between them 
managed to come away with 9 wins overall. Well 
done everyone ! 
 

 
 
 
13S	Allotment	News 
This week at the allotment Class 13S have 
harvested our garlic that we planted last 
October. We are very impressed with the size of 
our crops! 
 
	
	
	
	
10S	Arts	Award	

 
This week 10S received their Art Award Discover Certificates! Well 
done to all their hard work making papier-mâché tea cups and 
saucers and dancing to Cat in the hat. 



 

	
	
Overnight	Unit-Based	Short	Breaks	Consultation	
The consultation around overnight unit-based short breaks is now live on the website: 
www.worcestershire.gov.uk/ShortBreaksUpdates 
Here you will find information about the proposals, background and supporting information, 
frequently asked questions and a link to complete an online survey to provide feedback. 
They are also organising a series of drop-in sessions for families to be able to ask questions 
about the proposals and have one-to-one discussions if needed. The dates and times of 
these will be published on their website when they have been confirmed. 
 
Russell	House	News	 	
What a fab few weeks we have had at Russell House, we have been to Delightful Desserts, 
shopping, Sycamore Centre, Hollywood Bowl and the arcades. The student’s favourite 
activities have been a couple of trips to the cinema to see Detective Pikachu and Aladdin. 
Great fun has been had by all.  
Russell House is having a garden party on the 15th July, families are welcome.  
 

 
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	
Summer	Fete	–	Friday	5th	July	1.30	–	3.30	

	
We still need summer fair donations please and if anyone would like to join us at the 
summer fair we’d be really grateful for any help 
with setting up, packing away or running a stall. 
We’ll be at Russell House from 10am onwards. 
Please contact the school office and we will pass 
your details on. 

 
 
Blanket	Consent	Forms	2019-2020	
Blanket Consent forms are going home with all children over the next few days. 
Please could all Parents / Carers sign and return the forms to the school office, in 
readiness for any exciting trips we have planned for September onwards! 

 
Coffee	Morning	
Please feel free to pop in to Russell House on Mondays at 8:45-9:45am 
and enjoy meeting others at our coffee mornings.  Pre-School siblings also 
welcome. 
 
 



 

Secondary	Sports	Day	
Secondary Sports Day was a huge success and much fun was had by pupils and staff! 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 

 



 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

	

JUNE 
24 Poppins Session – ASD Issues with Sue Jones 1.45 – 2.45 
25 ‘New Upper’ meeting for parents – 2pm 
26 ‘New Sixth Form’ meeting for parents – 2pm 
27 (Current) Sixth Form Parents coffee morning 10am – 11am 
27 Lower Phase Sports Day at WFS 10am – 11.30am 
27 Early Years Sports Day at WFS 1.30pm – 2.30pm 
28 Year 11 Leavers (those not going to WFS sixth form) 
28 OAK & PINE Parents to tour main school – 1.30pm (new event) 
28 BEECH ASSEMBLY – Parents to arrive by 9am please 


